

OSLER SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

March 8, 2019

Principal: Ms. Audrey Kampen Vice-Principal: Mr. Glenn Key

Phone: 306-239-2077 www.spiritsd.ca/osler

"Learning, Growing...Together"

DATES TO REMEMBER

Friday, March 8 Subway Lunch

Monday, March 11 PD Day No School

Thursday, March 21 Progress Reports

Friday, March 22 Day In Lieu No School

Monday, March 25 Grade 4-9 Ski Trip

Tuesday, March 26Band Festival

Friday, March 29 Jump Rope for Heart

Wednesday, April 3
Grade 7-9 MADD Presentation

Check out our **School Website** for updates, reminders and announcements.

Sign up to receive daily emails with our daily school announcements!

Keep up to date on our team practices and games.

Subscribe to our google calendar to transfer dates to your hand held devices.

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/oslerschool/

Dear Parents,

What can one say about February other than COLD. Thank goodness we had lots to celebrate! Our junior basketball teams wrapped up very successful seasons.

The week before the winter break was filled with fun and a healthy dose of cabin fever! Younger classes celebrated the 100th day of school and Valentine's Day was sweet in many ways. To finish the week, the Grade 9's lead the younger students in fun filled winter carnival activities. It was much colder than the Quebec Winter Carnival usually is but our Grade 9's were very resourceful, planning indoor activities combined with time to sled down the hills to prove our students are "Saskatchewan" tough.

Thank you to the following local stores and producers for their donations for 'beaver tail' treats, French meat pies and split pea soup: Carmen Corner Meats, Waldheim; Osler General Store; Riverside Meats, Warman; and Garry Boldt, Osler. The Osler grown and raised luncheon for Grade 8 and 9 was a hearty meal with home grown contributions by the families of Jaymie B., Bailey K., Sophia P., John T., and Josiah R. Food always make festivals more fun.

We are looking forward to our ski trip on Monday, March 25 and hope to see many of you there whether that be in the chalet or having fun on the slopes with the students.

If you have any questions, compliments or concerns, please contact your child's classroom teacher, Mr. Key or myself.

Yours in Education, Ms. Kampen

ORANGE AND GRAPEFRUIT FUNDRAISER

Thank you to everyone who ordered oranges and/or grapefruit. Your support is very appreciated!



Osler School High 5's

- → Be Respectful
- → Be Responsible
- \rightarrow Be Safe
- → Be Grateful
- → Be Open to Learn and Grow



GRADE 7 BOYS BASKETBALL

The Grade 7's spent a lot of early morning developing their skills. They learnt so much. Players included: Josiah T., John W., Caius (Bull's Eye) W., Chase S., Xander P., Dallas P., Liam M., Mackenzie L. and Joe W. Our exhibition games were a mix of wins and losses and the wrap up game against our own Junior Girls Team was great fun. Thanks again to Coach Riddoch who continues to support our basketball program with his time and talent.

- Coach Kampen

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART



This is Osler School's 10th Anniversary of participating in Jump Rope for Heart! Our fundraising goal is \$10,000. All students in Kindergarten to Grade 9 will participate in an afternoon of skipping and jumping activities on Friday, March 29th. Students will receive pledge packages on March 15th.

DIVISION B BOYS BASKETBALL

Another basketball season has come and gone. It was truly a fun and successful season. The boys were unbeaten in league play. The team went to Melfort and Warman for tournaments. Although the results were not exactly what the boys had hoped for, there were so many other successes that contributed to the season's success.

The boys were ranked number one in the playoffs and beat WCMS in the first round 69-45. The boys played Hepburn in the CVAC final, where they won a thrilling 57-56 game, resulting in them being crowned the CVAC Boys "B" Champions.

Members of the boys team were: Casey M., Trent L., Carter P., Ethan M., John T., Maison B., Ezra F., Bailey K., Dane P., Dallas P., and John W.

I just want to add a big "THANK YOU" to Mrs. Lane for booking the refs throughout the season.

Mr. Lewchuk Josh Baron

SCHOOL HOURS

Please keep in mind the **school doors open at 8:35 a.m.** Children are welcome to enter the school at 8:35; teachers are available to supervise at that time.

HEALTHY HUNGER

If you have already registered the students in your family on the Healthy Hunger website (www.healthyhunger.ca), ordering for the following will be available soon:

Wednesday, April 17- Boston Pizza
Thursday, May 16 - Taco Time
Please remember to place your or

Please remember to place your order **5 days** in advance.

KINDERGARTEN PRE-REGISTRATION

Kindergarten pre-registration is now open for children born in 2014. Please contact the school at 306 239 2077 to pre-register your child.

Cassie U.

MARCH BAND FESTIVAL

Our Grade 6 and 7 band students are participating in the Twin Rivers Music Festival in Dalmeny this month on the morning of Tuesday, March 26. Parents and families are welcome to watch at Dalmeny Bible Church; admittance fee is typically \$5.00 to watch the performances. Good luck to our bands in their performances this month!

JUNIOR GIRLS BASKETBALL

The Junior Girls Basketball team had another fun and successful season this year. At the beginning of the year, the girls were split into two teams to give them more playing time. The grade 7 girls were eager to learn and came to every game and practice ready to improve their skills. The grade 7 girls played 6 games during the season and showed excellent improvement throughout, winning most of the games they played! The 8 & 9 girls competed in the "A" League in our school division. In addition to our weekly games, the grade 8 & 9 girls attended three tournaments throughout the season, including an overnight tournament in Melfort. At the end of the regular season, our team was seeded in the top four teams in the school division, so we received a bye in the first round of playoffs. We played Hepburn in the second round of playoffs and played a great game to advance to the final playoff tournament. The girls lost a tough first game to top-seeded Langham. The girls then played in the bronze medal game and played their best game of the season to take third place in the "A" division for CVAC! Congratulations girls! All girls in Grade 7-9 had a tremendously successful season and represented Osler School with pride all season long. Thank you to the wonderful ladies listed below. These girls showed great commitment throughout the season, coming to many early morning practices. They showed up willing to learn and gave it their best during all practices and games. They showed a positive attitude all season long, displayed excellent sportsmanship every game and they supported each other. These young ladies were a true pleasure to coach!

Grade 7	Grade 8	Grade 9	Coaches
Kyra B.	Morgan B	Emma B.	Mrs. Baerg
Payton H.	Elliott N.	Adriah B.	Mrs. Milnthorp
Autumn H. Cadence H. Kaylee K. Emily K. Arabella L. Jenny R.	Sofia P. Kendra R. Isabelle S.	Cheyenne B. Jaymie B. Kylee H. Sierra J. Kadence J.	